VALLEY TRAIL RIDERS

April 11, 2023 Minutes

Prior to the meeting a potluck meal was held at 6:30pm.  There was a nice variety of delicious food that everyone present seemed to enjoy very much.  After the meal Yvonne Comm gave a fun and informative demonstration of a Daily Energy Routine.  The Routine also involved club members’ participation which caused a few laughs.  Thanks Yvonne for the helpful information and the entertainment.

The meeting was called to order by President Lorrie Conry at 7:44pm.  Officers present were President - Lorrie Conry, Vice-President - Terry Busby, Secretary - Caron Paschke and Treasurer - Carolyn Moehring.  There were a total of 24 members present.


Secretary's Report - The minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed.  Rose Shedd made a motion to accept the report which was seconded by Donna Howland.  The motion passed.

Treasurer's Report - Carolyn Moehring reported a checking account balance of $2,053.96 (including $135.00 in the hand sanitizer fund), savings account balance of $1,149.21 and cash on hand of $200.00.  Income of $.42 interest and $230.00 from dues paid.  Expenses paid were $240.00 to Erie Insurance, $186.62 to J&T Designs and $156.86 for the pizza supplied at the March meeting.  Terry Herbig made a motion to accept the report which was seconded by Yvonne Comm.  The motion passed.

Committee Reports:

[bookmark: _GoBack]Rock Cut State Park - No report.  Please report any problems on the trails to the park office with the trail number if possible.
Forest Preserves - No report.  Members who have ridden at Seward advise that gravel has been added to the circular driveway and the trails seem to be in good shape.  
Franklin Creek - Rosemarie Farmer reported there have been complaints about the clearing done at the park.  Rosemarie and Terry Herbig will go to the park and let the club know if they think complaints need to be made.  Rosemarie has a list of contacts where those complaints can be made if necessary.
Christmas Party - No report.
Webpage - No Report.
Ride Committee - No report.
Club Apparel - No report.

OLD BUSINESS

Facebook - Kurtis Longenecker advised that he has been so far unable to open the site for open posts.
NEW BUSINESS

Donna Howland advised she is hosting a Kentucky Derby party at her residence on May 6.

A motion was made by Sue Krug to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Deb Hamilton.  The motion passed.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:37pm.
